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May 6, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The proposed ordinance would authorize the issuance of limited tax general obligation bonds (the “Bonds”) in order to refinance (“refund”) any of the County’s outstanding debt, including future issuances.      

The issuance of Bonds pursuant to this proposed authorization will typically only be undertaken whenever market conditions would permit a refunding that achieves the applicable debt service savings target for such transactions as identified in the County’s adopted Debt Management Policy in effect at the time of such sale (currently Motion 12660).  Accordingly, although there are only limited near-term opportunities, the proposed ordinance does not place any limitation on the amount of Bonds that can be issued in order that the County can efficiently and expeditiously take advantage of favorable market conditions and maximize debt service savings.  
This proposed ordinance mirrors legislation that was previously adopted for the refunding of the County’s sewer bonds.  The only difference is that the sewer bond authorization covers a period of about 2 years and for the proposed ordinance we are recommending a term expiration of approximately five years through December 2021.  The longer expiration will reduce the need to prepare authorizations every two years and the Council will continue to retain the authority for approving all bond sales under this authorization 
The exact terms of the Bonds will be established by the finance director in consultation with the County’s financial advisor and confirmed by the Council in separate motions to be adopted on the days of the sales.  
Thank you for your consideration of this request which is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan.   If you have any questions regarding this proposed ordinance, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff





        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director of Office of Management and Budget



Caroline Whalen County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 


    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance & Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES


Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, FBOD, DES
